
Welcome to the Spring Term newsletter, and I hope you are managing to stay well and happy. 
 

Due to the outbreak of the Coronavirus, the Spring Term has come to a very sudden end for us all, not least our 
Year 11 students.  We managed to squeeze in a very simple Leavers’ Day before the school closed, with farewells 
over a buffet lunch and the opportunity to share photos of our students’ secondary school journey.  We still are not 
clear how students will be awarded their GCSE grades, but we do know that there will be no summer exams, and 
so teachers will be asked to review students’ progress in predicting a final grade.  We are very proud of the way in 
which our students had been preparing for the final exams, and I know they were disappointed not to get the     
opportunity to perform.  We will let you know specifics about how grades will be decided, as soon as we have been 
informed by the examination awarding body, Ofqual.  In the meantime, we will be contacting Year 11 students 
about Leavers’ Hoodies, and we hope to be able to host a Leavers’ Ball, even if it happens in the Autumn or Winter, 
rather than this Summer.  
 

Thank you for all your support with our home-learning programme for our students.  I appreciate that it is a      
challenging time, and hope that the work enables your children to have some structure and focus during              
self-isolation and social distancing.  We continue to give in-school provision for two or three children of Key Sector 
workers each day; thank you to the many of you who have been able to find an alternative arrangement.  Until the 
Free School Meal voucher-system is established, we have also been able to deliver a packed lunch, each weekday, 
to Ludlow-based children, with the support of a local charity, Hands Together Ludlow.  We have also donated a 
batch of science goggles to support out local NHS workers. 
 

Our new building is very close to completion, although, due to the Government’s recent restrictions on               
construction work, we will have to wait a little longer before this is finished.  I will keep you up to date with         
developments, alongside all school announcements via the website, Facebook and email. 
 

Before I sign off, and leave you to read about the things we managed to squeeze in this half-term, I want to thank 
you for your support during our recent Ofsted inspection.  We are delighted with the Good judgement and by the 
wonderful things that the inspection team recognised in our staff and children over the two days they spent with 
us.  I look forward to the day we can throw open our doors and welcome everyone back to our very special school. 
 

My very best wishes to you all, Paula Hearle 

Easter Newsletter 

Ludlow CE School is part of the Diocese of Hereford Multi-Academy Trust  

Shrek - The Musical 
Year 7 and 8 enjoyed a night at the theatre on 6th February when they went to see 
‘Shrek - The Musical’, at Theatre Severn in Shrewsbury.  Great fun was had by everyone.  
At the end of the evening, Princess Fiona, Papa Bear, The Big Bad Wolf and Pinocchio 
even joined us for a photo call! 



Oxford University  
A little bit of rain didn’t spoil the fun for eleven of our most able Year 10 students, 
who visited Oxford University on the 5th March. Students had a tour of St           
Catherine's college (including visiting the only Grade 1 listed bike shed!), before    
enjoying taster lectures on a range as subjects, including Modernism and how black 
holes are created in space. 

Year 7 Humanities Enrichment 
A group of Year 7 students, chosen for their impressive attitude in lessons and their high achievement in             
assessments, recently undertook the Enrichment Citizenship Challenge in Humanities. They were tasked with    
selecting, researching and championing an issue they felt was an important topic and a challenge in the world   
today. 
 

Choices spanned a wide range of issues , which included mental health issues, child poverty, animal welfare, wider 
issues around discrimination and the threat of global warming. The challenge was to not only research their issue 
in a limited amount of time, but also to manage their approach as a group and to come up with a presentation 
which would convince Mrs Hearle that their choice was the most deserving.  
 

Unfortunately, the Coronavirus outbreak meant the final presentations were not 

able to take place. Nonetheless, by this point, students were already well underway 

with their preparations. These included raising awareness by contacting politicians 

and pressure groups and raising funds through sponsored activities. The resilience, 

independence, creativity and work ethic was striking and the presentations were 

created with great care and passion, demonstrating remarkable collaboration. All 

students exhibited the independence, determination and passion to succeed in the future. It is reassuring to know, 

especially in current circumstances, that our students have what it takes to be the active citizens of the future and 

make the world a better place to be. 

Sporting Achievements 
The Spring Term started off very busy, with many district and county qualifying competitions in netball, hockey 
and rugby.  

¶ Year 11 rugby team are through to the County Cup Trophy semi-finals 

¶ Year 10 rugby team are through to the  County Cup Plate semi-finals 

¶ Year 8 Netball team came runners up at the County Netball Tournament, against County Champions, Wrekin 
College 

¶ Year 7 ‘B’ Netball won first place at the district tournament, and Year 7 ‘A’ Netball came second 

¶ Year 7 Hockey were second at the district tournament 

¶ Congratulations to Sam Sainsbury for his Shropshire County Football selection 

¶ Congratulations to Sam Barber, for his selection to represent Herefordshire Lions in Holland; he will be       
competing against football teams from three different countries, whilst living with a host family. 

 

With the school closures, all fixtures across Shropshire have now been postponed, until further notice.  In the    
absence of regular, scheduled sports, we encourage students to stay fit and healthy in the coming weeks; this can 
be done from home or garden, using daily workouts from Joe Wicks, and similar instructors, on YouTube. 


